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Dear Parents and Carers

We are delighted to welcome everyone back after such a long time. Thank you to everyone for their cooperation and patience through lockdown and during this return period. The children have settled exceptionally well and seem delighted to be at school!
 Whilst it may feel like we have regained a bit of normality, there are still a number of things that remain very different. These systems are in place to ensure the safety and health of our whole school community and we ask for your full cooperation in following them.

COMMUNICATION
It is vitally important that the school holds accurate, up to date contact details for you. 
The best way to do this is to join the Parent Portal. Instructions for this are on the blog.  School staff are unable to see what parents do when registering or signing up so we find it difficult to offer any further help with this. The only instructions we have, have been posted. I believe there is a way of requesting help online. Other parents may also be able to assist you. Once on the parent portal, you can complete an annual data check online. There are instructions for this on the blog too.

You can also phone or email ht@muirhouse.n-lanark.sch.uk with any updated contacts. Please title your email UPDATED CONTACTS and I will forward these onto office staff.

Teachers will use See Saw to communicate with parents in two ways. They can post relevant news, updates and achievements to the whole class or they can private message individual parents. Parents can also private message teachers if there is a real need to do so. Teachers require an up to date email to send the see saw request to.
Please have realistic expectations regarding See Saw.  Teachers are very busy teaching classes during the school day and will not have time to respond to a stream of individual messages immediately. Likewise, teachers are likely not to respond in the evenings and weekends. Teachers are managing their time as best they can and will 
reply to messages when available. Thanks for your understanding with this.
The school will email you information and letters through Groupcall messenger. We need an up to date email address for this.

In case you should not receive emails, all letters that are emailed will also be posted on the school blog.
https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/nl/muirhouseps/
This can be found by googling Muirhouse Primary School.
Paper letters will not be sent home.

The school is also on Twitter and there is a parent facebook page called MPS Parent Helpers. Please remember that if you wish to raise a concern, please contact the school directly.

TEST and PROTECT- Procedures in the event of a suspected and/or confirmed case of COVID-19 in school.
There is a separate letter posted regarding these procedures. Your full compliance is expected and appreciated. You are also reminded that all those returning from non-exempt countries must self-isolate for period of 14 days and not attend school or work. A list of exempt countries can be found at 
https://www.gov.scot/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-public-health-checks-at-borders/pages/exemptions/
STAGGERED STARTS AND FINISHES
This has run smoothly. Please remember the purpose of this arrangement.
· To avoid too many adults gathering around schools at the same time.

· To ease congestion within the school building

You are therefore reminded to drop your children as close to their drop off time as possible and then leave the area. A lot of children are arriving very early and have a long time to wait to line up. We understand that some parents have no other option, but if this is the case for you, you should drop your child off, leave the area altogether and understand that your child may be in the playground for some time.
The children are getting really good at the routine of lining up, using cloakrooms and sanitising before going to class and it is getting quicker, however the staggered times are still necessary to give children 
time to carry out these routines and get to their classes without cloakrooms and corridors becoming overcrowded. 
Adults should continue to be mindful of social distancing amongst themselves and consider wearing face coverings even when outside of the school gate.

A few local residents are concerned about the parents hanging around in groups after all children have been dismissed.

All parents are asked to be respectful of this and move away from the immediate area as quickly as possible.

Overall, I think the process has run very well and this is due to your cooperation in these matters. Thank you.

NURSERY HOURS
Nursery children have returned on the “recovery model” and attend 3 days one week and 2 the next.
They attend over lunchtime and for the moment, a packed lunch is provided. Hot meals will be offered in due course. 1140 hours will be “switched on” across North Lanarkshire at an agreed date. NLC hope this to be around the end of September. Most children will then attend 5 days.
PERSONAL BELONGINGS

As requested before, children should “travel light” bringing as few personal belonging as possible.  Packed lunch boxes are permitted but should fit inside the school bag. Toys should not be brought from home, particularly soft toys.

Anything brought to school should be clearly labelled with your child’s name. Please check your child’s belongings to ensure they have their own. Often children get things mixed up with each other. If this happens please return the item to the correct owner, via the school if necessary. Whilst we are encouraging children not to share, it goes against everything they have been taught to date and can prove quite tricky!
HOMEWORK
Teachers will work towards using digital platforms for homework as much as possible. Reading books will be sent home but parents should note that 
once the book is returned it must be quarantined for 72 hours before it is re-issued. It is therefore 
more important than ever for school books to be kept in the bag every day so that your child can have the sole use the book in class and the teacher can collect in and quarantine when finished with.  Pupils leaving a book at home will not have one to read in class and there is a danger that we run out of books. 

Any homework done on paper will not be collected back in. Parents may choose to take a photo of the work and post on see saw.

PE
We are very limited as to the PE that can be delivered in schools just now.  The guidelines state that PE should be outside. Changing for PE is also not recommended so please send your child to school on PE days wearing clothes suitable for outdoor PE. This is most likely to be trainers, jogging trousers or leggings, school polo shirt and outside jacket. We will not be too strict about what is worn on PE days. The class teacher will communicate PE days to your child and via the usual communication channels.
CROSSING PATROLS

Times of crossing patrols have been realigned to match staggered starts and finishes. Lunchtime cover has been cut. Going home for lunch is not recommended, however if you choose to do this, you should be aware that the crossing patrol will only be there between 12.30 and 1.30pm.

Our lunch times are 12-12.45pm and 12.30 to 1.15pm. Classes are on different lunches on different days. This was necessary to facilitate other timetables.

GIRFME PLANS
Approximately 30 of our pupils have a “Getting it Right For Me Plan”. Staff have recently updated these plans and staff will email this plan to parents when this is completed. Once received, any parent or carer who would like the opportunity to discuss the plan further,  and has not already done so, should contact Mrs Callander by phone.  Many of the plans are self-explanatory and do not require any additional explanation. 
REPORTING PROGRESS
Our plan is to continue to communicate your child’s progress via a formal written report issued on the 1st April 2021.  Information usually communicated through parent interviews in October and June will be replaced with another method of communication. We will keep you informed of what format this will take in due course. Meanwhile if you have any immediate concerns, you know how you can contact us.
LUNCH AND AFTER-SCHOOL CLUBS

In order to minimise mixing of social bubbles and visitors to the school, there will be no lunchtime or after school clubs for the foreseeable future.
PARENT SHOWCASES AND OPEN DAYS

Events such as Halloween Disco, Christmas Nativity and Concert, special assemblies, family breakfasts, open days and other such events are cancelled for the time being. 
TARGET SETTING AND AWARDS
Pupils will continue to set targets in class and work towards these each term. Awards will still be issued at our new online assemblies.
HOUSE COMPETITION

This will continue, although the use of actual tokens will need to cease.
Thanks again for your cooperation. No doubt plans and procedures will continue to evolve. We will keep you updated through the aforementioned communication channels.
Yours sincerely 
Gillian Matthews, 

Head Teacher

